
                Masses:                                    ~ Sacred Heart Church ~                  Reconciliation:  

   Wednesdays - 8:30 a.m.              Kinsman, IL                   Before Sunday Mass        

   Sundays        - 8:00 a.m.               By appointment: 815-237-2230            

                              Father Stanley Drewniak, Pastor        

              Father Stanley / Clerical needs:  815-237-2230 

               Kinsman Parish House (CCD): 815-392-4245 

  Bulletin Editors: Laurie & Lee Miller: 815-287-2387, 815-228-4645 or miller@csky.net 

           Prayer chain requests: Laurie Miller: 815-228-4645 - Back-up contact:  Bobbi Brockman:  815-287-2294 

      Website address:  www.swkrcatholics.org 

 

           April 23, 2017                                       Sunday of Divine Mercy 

 

                               Mass Schedule                                       Mass Intentions                                                Collections  - 4/16/17 
 

          Sun.     - April  23  8:00 a.m. Gene Neu - Lee & Laurie Miller                Easter……………....$  1,865.00 

     Wed.    - April  26  8:30 a.m. Jim Finch - Brent & Carrie Sulzberger         Holy Thursday……..$       75.00 

      Sun.    - April  30  8:00 a.m.      For Parishioners                   Good Friday………..$     156.00 

      Sun.    - April  30  8:00 a.m. Marjorie Kruger - Family                 Mixing Bowl……….$         3.00 

      Sun.    - April  30  8:00 a.m. First Communion           Church Repair………$       25.00 

                      “Your offering is most appreciated!”  

      Food Pantry Item(s) for the month of May - Spaghetti sauce & pasta          

                                       “…blessed are they who have not seen me, 

      Sunday Mass:     May Stewardship                but still believe.”                
       

      Lector:   P. Siedentop      Servers:   L. Thomas & B. Sheedy     Eucharistic Ministers:  H. Bierle, M. Baudino & C. Sulzberger 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 Please remember in your prayers all the deceased of our parish and communities, all of our nursing home residents and those 

living alone, all those that are battling illness, along with their families and care givers, all of the brave and selfless men and 

women serving in the armed forces, their families and all of the innocent souls affected by war.  Please also pray for all that 

are in need, materially and spiritually, those that have suffered and died at the hands of others, those that have been affected 

by recent natural disasters and all of our dear friends and neighbors that have asked for our prayerful support.  

 Please turn off all electronic devices before Mass begins.  Thank you. 

 The $50.00 April 15
th
 WATCH (We Are The CHurch) raffle winner was Bill Kelly.  The winning ticket was sold by the     

St. Michael the Archangel WATCH Community in Streator.  The $100.00 Easter raffle winner was Kathy Miller.  That 

winning ticket was sold by the Holy Family WATCH Community in Lincoln, IL. 
 

 The Rectory and Office in South Wilmington are currently undergoing remodeling.  If you need to meet with Fr. Stanley or 

Lin, please call the Rectory/Office number (815-237-2230) for an appointment.  They will make arrangements to meet you.   
  

 CCD reminders:  Next Saturday, April 29
th

 - First Confession for Sacred Heart First Communicants at 7:00 p.m.  Arrive no 

later than 6:45 p.m. in church attired.  Next Sunday, April 30
th
 - First Holy Communion at 8:00 a.m. Mass.  Arrive no later 

than 7:30 a.m. in proper attire, as discussed by your teacher.  May 14
th

 - May Crowning here at Sacred Heart at the 8:00 a.m. 

Mass by the First Communion class, with all other CCD students strongly encouraged to attend.  Today is the last day of 

CCD for this year.  We want to, once again, thank our CCD teachers for their commitment of time and talent to the children 

of our faith community!!!  We are blessed by your service!!!  Thank you!!!  We also want to remind our parents and 

students…CCD  runs from fall to spring, but our obligation to attend Holy Mass runs year-long…for as long as we live….it 

is not seasonal.             
 

 St. Patrick’s Altar & Rosary Society Salad Luncheon & Bake Sale - Tuesday, April 25
th

 - 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. - at their 

Parish Hall in Dwight - Adults:  $8.00  Children:  $3.00  Pre-school:  Free.  Carry-outs available.  Cards will follow at 1 p.m.  
 

 Saturday, April 29th - St. Michael Catholic Church - 310 S. Wheaton Avenue, Wheaton, IL 
www.stmichaelcommunity.org - The Healing Mass at 10:00 a.m. will incorporate the Sacrament of Anointing of the 
Sick and Sacrament of Reconciliation prior to Mass. The Mass and Sacrament is for those who:  Have a surgery 
planned for a serious illness, are living with a chronic illness or disability, are struggling with a mental health issue 
and/or are elderly in a weakened state of health. 

 

 Each day at Catholic Charities, Diocese of Joliet we meet individuals and families who need an angel -- veterans who 
have lost their homes, single mothers who seek warm clothes for their children, and seniors who are forced to choose 
between paying rent and buying food. Thankfully, we have found someone who is so special and generous… that he is 
almost like an angel on earth. This anonymous donor wants to team up with you to continue to help our struggling 
neighbors. For every dollar you donate, our special angel will match it – up to $50,000. Please be generous. This is an 
opportunity to help someone who will have nowhere else to turn if Catholic Charities isn’t there to help. Please send in 
a donation by May 31st. Make checks payable to: Catholic Charities Angel Fund,16555 Weber Rd., Crest Hill, IL 
60403. Donations can also be made at catholiccharitiesjoliet.org or by calling Claudia at 815-724-1140. Bless you for 
your support of Catholic Charities. Together we are doing God’s work – changing and saving lives!  If you can’t send a 
gift, please remember the vulnerable and needy in your prayers. 

 We would like to welcome all new individuals, couples and families to Sacred Heart!  If you haven’t already done so, please 

register with Fr. Stanley after Mass.  Blue registration forms are on the bulletin board in the vestibule. 

 Word of Life - “Be assured that it is never too late to seek God’s forgiveness in the Sacrament of Reconciliation and that 

‘you can with sure hope entrust your child’ to the Father and his mercy (EV 99).” - Bridges of Mercy for Post-Abortion 

Healing - USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities, 2016-17 Respect Life Program. 

 Stewardship - April 23, 2017 - Sunday of Divine Mercy - “In today’s Scriptures, we find the believing community is 

gathered together.  After Jesus’ death, the disciples encountered the Risen Lord while they were together, and a sense of 

unity is seen as a strength of the early Church.  So, while coming together for worship is not the only way, it is a major way 

in which we encounter God and express our Stewardship.”  

     
 

 

http://www.swkrcatholics.org/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-O6m_te-9wDF1pExd-WzfPNaiDHwCXjzcr_CWeirXmleI3G7-WcHsHXGcdGqWYGlV7G2sG8mxkhVdIBRSiJsSVLQFw3Flejsshmo_LFD07jkpG5x3yMHNVSHibZ12CIU2OcyjX6TFA2KCcVfhSHDnIs0aqkoIUxKGqA8sfRJbjUlf5FVDypJPJDmaCoLG0N5tdzldnSrNnxIGnt34nudjuHxy-dxrEYa2amyGqZjnXRl4R_CkmoHGLpXSYJBK9o4tXtb4EIm54wRQ6Sm7HiqeWAJEG6_tuyWUx94gm3cP9P8lC7a_vFxdWTdk3TI1s5xcl2-NPq5a2i4jCxoHh4VqOVvjlGd3E9xRAksngvl4zFKT_e9SXULC3ltYQ2h5nQyEjZoNUJPcdC1IzxkUNgvpTsOZxK5YV2-Hc3IBGl4XPUpWUATkhlkHw==&c=Y5ucMvxCSwRe0sQ67EegP0jlkDOx869UtzNCQbePz67J6K8v9gm1uw==&ch=5kUuGGHaZHv65lw7qtpmdvhaaSQ_SnCBWC6_5bu_rD1c-ZnoDEnU-g==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-O6m_te-9wDF1pExd-WzfPNaiDHwCXjzcr_CWeirXmleI3G7-WcHsHXGcdGqWYGlMzcr_e5vzNxKubDly4d7rI0KPujMtXzo8qlG8-6PIylA25lX4TR58T3x1f8Mg-TVyzOm2XPhX24p2-jCp2GT1a3JIXBvXaiF&c=Y5ucMvxCSwRe0sQ67EegP0jlkDOx869UtzNCQbePz67J6K8v9gm1uw==&ch=5kUuGGHaZHv65lw7qtpmdvhaaSQ_SnCBWC6_5bu_rD1c-ZnoDEnU-g==

